Pine Tree Quilt Guild General Meeting September 5, 2017

Call to Order: 6:30 – Susie Hardy

Opportunity Quilt representatives were:

Dee Campbell and Yvonne Phenicie from the **Pacific Flyaway Quilters** and Rhonda Bradburn and Pam Upmann from the **Roseville Quilt Guild**.

Gifts were given to Diane Klose and Sharon Alves for their work on the quilt show.

An anonymous gift was also given to Diane Klose.

Slate of Officers for the 2018 year were introduced by Kris Cook and Sue Miller.

President – Sophia Day

Vice President – no one found to volunteer

Treasurer – Holly Miner

Secretary – Julie Berry and Nancy Holtz

A vote was taken and all were approved.

Education Outreach – Need chairman. Robi Holman will coordinate but doesn't want to be the main person.

Patchwork Star – Jeanie Ferguson announced that her chosen Starr wasn't able to make it to the meeting but will be able to make the October meeting.

Announcements:

Sue Miller will not be able to finish the year as Newsletter Chairperson. Sophia Day will be in charge of the Newsletter until January.

Cathy Stone wanted to stop the rumors. She assured us that the Sugar Pine Quilt Shop is still in business with no plans for closing.

Julie Berry said there were a few openings for classes at the Jamboree on October. 7th at the Peace Lutheran Church. People can sign up and/or get a supply lists at the break.

Diane Klose will be out of town and needs volunteers to help sell tickets at the Draft Horse Classic. A quilt made by the 'Sew Happy' will be raffled off and the Opportunity Quilt raffle tickets will be sold. The 'Lady Bug' quilt group made a quilt that Diane forgot about. Their quilt will be raffled off at the 2018 classic. Both quits were shown to the group. The membership was reminded that their tickets were available at the break. Each member is asked to sell/buy \$10.00 in tickets.

Francis O'Brien announced that the Mystery Quilt information will be available at the break. It is not too late to join.

Marjorie McConnell reported that over 67 quilts and 37 pillowcases were given out. There are kits available for those who want to help with the Community Service projects.

Sophia Day was urging folks to take a form to nominate someone to the Hall of Honor.

Raedean Kidwell announced that Lynda Wilder will be the speaker for November general meeting. Terry McFeely will give tips on using Terial Magic at the October Meeting.

Jeanie Ferguson. reported that Sharon Alves will be the Quilt Show Chairperson for the 2018 show. Constance Clover will be her co-chair. Ardy Tobin will be an assistant.

Mary Ross from Share and Care asked if members would let her know if someone needed a card or other help.

The Grandmother again thanked us for our donation to her granddaughter's surgery for advanced scoliosis. She had her surgery, it went well, and she is back home

Lois Hodges reminded all about the Guild Challenge, "The Good, the Bad, and the Ugly". The entries be shown and voted on at the March Meeting. The challenge quilt can be 144 square inches: example a 36" x36" square. Please keep the entries a secret to make the voting fair. There will be ribbons given out to the winners in 5 categories.

Kathy Biggi told about the Home Workshop this month that will feature paper piecing. Barbara Ceresa will be the instructor. Ardy Tobin will be sharing quilting tips at the October 26th meeting.

Marta Price reported that there were 81 members present and 4 guests.

Yvonne Phenicie from the Pacific Flyaway Quilters told a bit about their organization and their opportunity quilt. She said there would be a chicken pincushion raffled off to members of our guild who purchased thickets at the meeting.

Show and Tell

Seven showed their quilts made at the Home Workshop a few months ago. Two strip quilts were to go to community Service.

Linda Lachie told about Sandra Mullin giving her beautiful hand-dyed fabric which Linda made into an art quilt and entered it in the fair.

Kim Cook showed her quilt the "Happy Child."

Break at 7:15

Drawings:

There were 5 drawings each the Quarter Yard Club and for the Mystery Gifts.

Guest Speaker:

Raedean Kidwell introduced our speaker Cathy Stone. Cathy told of her journey making quilts. She showed an amazing number of very nicely done quilts.

Reminders:

Board Meeting Thursday September 14 at 3:00 Community Service September 28 Drop -in and Quilt on September 28 Jamboree October 7 Next General Meeting on October 3